    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
September 7,  2021
Via Zoom
  5:30pm
Board members present: Chris Wadopian, Don Young,  Josh Cook
Board member not present: Kent Abernethy, Carol Wilson
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter 
Chris called the meeting to order at 5:45pm. The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Budget.
Hans reported that Insurance increased due to increased coverage. Lawn maintenance under Budget. Tree removal will be added to it. We need price on cameraing the sewer pipes. Jeff Erickson will get us the numbers. 
New recycling container is on a trial basis. We’ll see how it all goes especially after the first snowfall.

Discussion of sidewalk snow removal contractors. Board received a spread sheet for the three bids that were presented. Board chose John Hickey as the contractor for a 3 year contract.  His total bid was $32,700 in the 3rd year.
· Motion: Chris Wadopian moved to approve John Hickey’s keep clean contract. Don 2nd. All approve. 
Board received bids from Willie Smith to replace and paint the Parking lot rail cap at Bldg 8; $2,300.00 and repair the stairs at Bldg 13, $4,200.00.

· Motion: Chris moved to approve both of these estimates. Josh 2nd. All approve. 
One concrete contractor was interested in giving a bid on a new sidewalk at Bldg 2 but did not want to demo it. Willie Smith offered to give a bid to demo the walkway.
Board discussed Bldg 3 walkway. Pioneer Pavers replaced the pavers at the east end of the walkway and raised them 2 inches thus allowing better run off. However, Josh is very concerned this won’t work. Chris suggested  purchasing a heat mat to use in the event it would be needed to improve the freeze/thaw issue at the east end of the bldg. Owner at unit F must also remove his downspout so no water from the gutters is an issue.
· Motion: Josh moved to buy a heat mat for bldg. 3. Don 2nd. All approve.

Next meeting Annual Meeting Saturday, September 25, 2021 at 10am via Zoom.
Meeting adjourned at 6:34pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

